
 Operations Memorandum 

 
 
To: CVG Airlines and Tenants 
Subject: Updated Expansion Joint Project Estimated Schedule 
Date: 11/29/2022 

 
Construction continues for the replacement of expansion joints in Concourse B and the 
AGT, as well as begins in Concourse A this week. The schedule has been updated 
since previous communication. 
 
Work will now continue through approximately December 5th, 2022 and will cease until 
the beginning of 2023 due to product availability. Updated scheduling for continued work 
will be sent once the schedule for 2023 is finalized.  
 
Please note that this order is subject to change as operational impact may 
necessitate. 

 
Work occurring now through end of the year: 
 
Gate B16 threshold from 8:00 AM Tuesday, November 29th to the evening of 
Thursday, December 1st. B16 will be closed during this time. 
 

 
 
 
The west end of the tunnel has barricades up and work will be completed by 
the end of this week (Friday, December 2nd) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 Operations Memorandum 

 

OM2022-13.2  Page 2 of 2 
 
 

 
 
Work will begin on the expansion joints in Concourse A near the Starbucks 
location and Over the Rhine shop on Tuesday, November 29th. This will not 
have an operational impact on any gates. Barriers will be in place with signage 
to help redirect passengers around them. 
 

 

 
 
 
All other expansion joints that have not been replaced will be completed after the 
beginning of 2023. 
 
Any gates affected by each phase will be communicated and coordinated with airline 
carriers.  
 
Should you have any questions regarding the work, please contact JW Lucas at 
jlucas@cvgairport.com or 859-743-5861 
 
Thank you for your cooperation.


